[bookmark: _GoBack]UWA Hockey Club Senior Team Selection Policies 
Aim of Policy  
This policy is in place in an effort to ensure that player selections are open, transparent and as fair as possible. These guidelines are pertinent to all players, coaches and managers and should also form the basis for how player grievances should be dealt with. 
Policy Statement
Selection is based primarily on current playing form at the time of selection. However, the following principles may be used in determining team selections: 
1. Player is a current financial member of UWA Hockey Club. 
2. Player strength in terms of skill, fitness, mobility, hockey awareness and availability of an appropriate position.
3. Team balance and the suitability of the player for the position/s available and flexibility of the player to play to the required standard in a number of different positions in a team. 
4. Attendance and performance at UWA Hockey Club training and pre-season. 
5. Discipline, determination and teamwork during training and during matches. 
6. Ability to carry out game strategies and follow directions of the coach, as well as overall game performance. 
7. Responsibility to the Club, including punctuality and good communication with the team Captain or Coach especially regarding attendance for fixtures and training. 
8. Attitude of player towards coaching staff and other team players and adherence to the UWA Hockey Club Player Code of Conduct. 
9. New players through mid season – a player joining midway through the season will be selected into the appropriate team under the guidance of the coaching staff and Women’s or Men’s Captains. 
10. Note that it is important to remember that selection is always made in the best interests of the club as a whole and for teams within the club so as to achieve the best outcomes for all grades and players. 
Teams Selection Panel 
Player selections will be conducted by a Selection Panel composed of the Women’s and Men’s Captains and other independent personnel deemed appropriate. Where possible Coaches of the team in question will be included on the Panel. Independent personnel may include senior players from a higher grade, a member of the Board or other pertinent volunteers. 
The Women’s and Men’s Captains have final approval of all selections for each team, other than the 1s and 2s. Preliminary team lists will be released prior to the first round of the season. If any player is unhappy with their preliminary team allocation members of the Panel may watch the first 3 rounds to determine if there should be further movement. There may be movement throughout the season as circumstances change, skill levels can be fluid and players may leave teams for myriad reasons. If a player is to be moved the relevant Coach/s will consult with the Women’s or Men’s Captains and then the change will be communicated to the player. 
